Dixon City Commission Regular Session Monday, August 12, 2025, 6pm

Dixon City Commission met in session Monday, August 12, 2025, 6 p.m. Attending were Mayor Terry Webb, Commissioners Randy Norman, Peggy Poole, Robert Brown, and Mandee O'Leary, City Attorney Lindsay Durbin, City Clerk Barb Goff, and Code Enforcement Board members Sondra Norman and Stace Poole.

Minutes were approved on a motion by Commissioner Norman, seconded by Commissioner Brown, all ayes.

Bills were approved on a motion by Commissioner Poole, seconded by Commissioner O'Leary, all ayes.

Dixon Fire Department completed 20 runs in July.

Water loss in July was at 25.89%. An estimated 60,000 gallon leak was repaired near the intersection of St Rt 983 and Hwy 41A N. Dixon Waterworks continues to search for a leak near the intersection of St Rt 132 W and Lakeview Drive.

Mrs. O'Leary reported the Parks, Playground and Recreation Board hosted a community ice cream social at Baker Park yesterday. The board is continuing planning for a burgoo fundraiser on October 25 and the Veterans Day Celebration on November 15. Materials have been delivered to extend the fence on the soccer field and the board is expected to install that soon.

Mrs. Norman reported that of 3 code enforcement letters recently mailed, 2 issues have already been resolved. One citation has been issued since the last meeting. Mrs. Norman, on behalf of the Code Enforcement Board, also commended the work being accomplished by Code Enforcement Officer Chris O'Leary.

A second reading regarding a supplement to the City's Code of Ordinances was approved on a motion by Commissioner Poole, seconded by Commissioner Brown, all ayes.

Commissioner Poole made a motion to set the 2025 property tax rate at the compensating rate of 0.126 for real property and 0.2404 for personal property, seconded by Commissioner O'Leary, all ayes.

Commissioner Norman made a motion to approve a Statewide Emergency Management Mutual Aid and Assistance Agreement, seconded by Commissioner Brown, all ayes.

A motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Brown, seconded by Commissioner Poole, all ayes.

Signed:

Terry Webb, Mayor

Barbara Goff City Clerk